VOLUME 2, ISSUE 2

NEWSLETTER DATE: 05.01.2004

KNIGHTLY NEWS

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

READY ROOM	1
ENVIRONMENTALS	1
XO'S COLUMN	2
CHARITY	3
ENGINEERING	3

SPECIAL POINTS

Published bimonthly

OF INTEREST:

- Fascinating stories from our very own crew!
- Delightful recipes to tease any tastebuds
- Lots more to come participate in the fun submit an article!

READY ROOM

By Capt Jessica Stratton

Futures Planning!

This October we will have been a ship 2 years. I would like to give someone else a chance to sit in the big chair. If you are interested in the big chair, please let me know. I'd like to have a list of candidates along with their fleet bio and *why* they would like to be CO, what they would like to do with the Saint George in the next 2 years. I would like to have regular elections for the CO every 2 years.

Please start thinking about this now. I'd like to have the election at the beginning of October so that the new CO can step up at Valleycon & the Region Six Summit. It is my hope that this will become a tradition.

CO Jess

ENVIRONMENTALS

Commander Toni Oziah
Chief, Environmental Systems Division

Hello,

I'm Toni Oziah. As you can probably tell, I run the Environmental Systems. So, whenever somebody sneezes or feels wheezy, guess who gets blamed? Yeah, me! Anyway, Ken graciously (!) recommended me for this post and I accepted it. Not a lot goes on down here where we live. Just a lot of readings and testing of air quality samples. Even a Ferengi wouldn't find much down here of interest. Guess the ol' man, oops, Chief Engineer, likes to keep his wife down in the dungeons of darkness known as Environmental Controls.

Ha Ha.

Anyway, if you have a sniffle or sneeze, don't blame ME! I didn't set your room controls! Happy sailing,,

SENIOR STAFF

CO: JESSICA STRATTON
XO: TOM SCHULTE
CMO: WENDY URVAND
SCI: JAY PECHMAN
ENG: KEN OZIAH
TAC: WADE WANTOCH
OPS: TOM WEBSTER
COM: BERNARD DODDEMA JR
SERVICES: KARA DODDEMA

IF YOU'RE MISSING FROM THIS LIST, PLEASE NOTIFY ME AS WELL AS CAPT. STRATTON.

> REPORT ON POINTS FOR RANK ADVANCEMENT ASAP!

XO'S COLUMN

By Lt. Cmdr. Tom Schulte, XO

Summit season is upon us. That means promotion time. While promotions up to and including Commander are the prerogative of the Commanding Officer, the Executive Officer generally handles the details.

I would like each member to update his record with us. In other words, what have you done over the

past year for the ship and to make the universe a better place?.

What classes have you taken? What positions have you filled.

Are there any projects you have been working on.

What have you done to help with the various charitable events that are eligible for promotion points?

Have you written any newsletter articles?



THE RIGHT HAND PERSON OF THE CAPTAIN.

If I don't hear from you, I'll assume you are not interested in a promotion. The only automatic promotions are to Ensign upon graduation from OTS and to Petty Officer Third class upon completion of a year's enlistment. For officers with a rank above Captain, the information would help us in advising the Admiralty board of your eligibility for further promotion.

An example will be posted to the Saint George Yahoo site for your inspection.

Granted, it doesn't have to be this detailed, but there's no doubt Lt jg Schulte is an active, contributing member.

Captain Stratton has said she doesn't hand out promotions like candy, they are something earned. Having said that, I don't want to discourage anyone from updating their records, if you have done things for the betterment of the ship, I want to know.



CHARITY OFFICE IS OPEN!!!!

By Ltjg John Schulte

The St. George Charity Office has been open and been busier than ever reporting the charitable efforts of the crew. As of March 31st, we have clipped over \$15,396 worth of coupons for our overseas bases. Many of you might not be aware of the full impact of why we do this. Every base overseas has a commissary much like our Cub Foods, Rainbow Foods, etc that our service men and women uses to purchase their basic needs while living overseas. Many families are also stationed with their military counterparts overseas and have to maintain a household like we do here in the states. When I was on active duty I remember those coupon boxes that were located in the entrance of the PX and thought that this was a great idea to have coupons available for everyone to use. Now I realize why they were there. Therefore, this program has a direct impact on the families overseas and your help is greatly appreciated.

In fact, earlier last quarter our previous air base in RAF Lakenheath thanked us for the coupons and stated that with the quantities we were sending over that they had plenty. It was later suggested that we adopt two bases and share our coupons with them. We established a selection vote for the two new bases and the results will be published at the votes conclusion on March 31st.

I would like to encourage everyone to participate in this program. It is very simple to do, all you have to do is clip those coupons that are in your Sunday papers and mail them to the base overseas! We do ask that you separate them into food and non-food groups and total their value for advancement and recording efforts. Additional information on all our charity efforts on board the St. George can be had by logging onto our web page and clicking on the Charity Office or visiting the Engineering department on the BBS.

ONCE THE CORE HAS BEEN
EJECTED, IT WILL NOT
NECESSARILY BREACH; IT MAY
COOL DOWN IN SPACE, IN WHICH
CASE IT CAN BE RETRIEVED.

-TAKEN FROM WWW.CCDUMP.ORG

ENGINEERING

Greetings crew.

Welcome from the Office of the Chief Engineer. Our Department is pretty busy, what with all the dysfunctional algorithms we've had lately. My name is Kenneth Oziah, and I am the Chief Engineer. I hold the rank of Fleet Captain in Starfleet. I am also the Marine Strike Group OIC (Officer In Charge). You can access our websites as follows:

www.ktmerchandising.com/ChiefEngineer.html www.ktmerchandising.com/SnowNinjas.html

Each one is a work in progress, so I hope you will be kind in any words you may have for me. Encouragement is always welcome, as well as helpful criticizing.

Please, feel free to ask away any questions that you may have. We always have room for more in the Engineering Department. Currently, the Transporter Division is headed up by LT(jg) Schulte and the Environmental Systems Division is headed up by CDR Toni Oziah. There are other positions within the divisions as well as the department as a whole that I would love to fill. If you've got a knack for it, perhaps even ASST Chief Engineer? Who knows.

So, write me a note, drop me a line....

FCAPT Ken Oziah, SFI Chief Engineer, USS Saint George U.S.S. SAINT GEORGE NCC-63541

CHECK OUT OUR MESSAGE BOARD AT: http://ussstgeorge.proboards12.com/ index cgi

EMAIL: STG63541@YAHOO.COM



WE'RE ON THE WEB: WWW.GEOCITIES.COM/STG63541/



ANIMO ET FIDE, VIRES ET Honestas The USS Saint George NCC-63541 is a correspondence chapter for STARFLEET INTERNATIONAL, a Star Trek fan club. A 'Correy' Chapter does all of its discussion on-line, so there is no need for pesky ship dues or taking up copious amounts of free time going to boring meetings. The most you would need to spend is for your STARFLEET membership package. Our ship is an 'Akira-Class' Battlecruiser. For more information, please check out our web page http://www.geocities.com/stg63541/ or email the captain at https://www.geocities.com/stg63541/ or email the <a href="https://www.geocities.



COMMAND / JAG / FLIGHT CONTROL

ENGINEERING / SECURITY / OPERATIONS

MEDICAL / COUNSELING / SCIENCE





- ABOVE: DEPARTMENT UNIFORM COLORS
- LEFT: GROUND/SPECIAL FORCES
- RIGHT: STANDARD DUTY UNIFORM

